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Freedom of Information request reference number: 6674.1 
 
Date of response: 10 August 2022 
 
Request: 
 
We are collecting information under the Freedom of Information Act about pay and 
employment practices of Chief Fire Officers (CFOs). 
Specifically, we would like to know: 
(a) the current salary (or salary band) of the current CFO and 
b) whether the current or former CFO (since 2010) has retired and then been re-engaged in 
the service via a paid role?. 
 
Response: 
 
We do not use the job title Chief Fire Officer. The equivalent of this role is the London Fire 
Commissioner. (a) We publish our senior LFB salaries on the London Data Store. The most up 
to date salary information can be found in the statement of accounts for 
2021/22: https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/media/6725/draft-statement-of-accounts-202122-
signed.pdf (page 83) 
 
(b) 5 high level ranking officers (Commissioner, Deputy Commissioner and Assistant 
Commissioner) have retired from operational service then re-engaged in the service 

I hope you find this information of use.  Should you have any further questions please do let 
me know. 
 
We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more 
information about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on 
our website 
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